BOROUGH OF WEST CAPE MAY

PLANNING-ZONING BOARD

REGULAR MEETING – October 12, 2010
The Regular Meeting of the Borough of West Cape May Planning-Zoning Board, held at the Municipal Building, 732 Broadway, was called to order by Chairperson Mulligan at 7:05 PM.  After reading the Open Public Meetings Act of 1975 he led all present in the flag salute.
ROLL CALL:
Members:





  Ramsey Geyer
present

  Diane Rea

present (7:31 PM)

  Doris Jacobsen
present

  Chris Shriver

absent

  Art Joblin

absent

  Mark Kulkowitz
absent

  Pam Kaithern
present

Alternates:



  Paul Mulligan
present

  Gary Novak

present

  Kevin O’Neill
present

  Mike Colameco
absent
Also Present:

Brock Russell, Esq., Board Solicitor



Ray Roberts, P.E., Acting Board Engineer




Elaine Wallace, Recording Secretary
MINUTES:  On motion of Gary Novak, seconded by Doris Jacobsen, the minutes of August 10, 2010 were approved on unanimous roll call vote.
NEW BUSINESS:
Informal Hearing Michael Tramutolo, Mangia Mangia, 110 Broadway, Block 34, Lot 7  
Solicitor Russell explained the MLUL allows informal hearings where the board can act as a sounding board without making an commitments.  Mr. Tramutolo provided a drawing of aesthetic improvements he was considering making to the front of the restaurant.  He was not proposing a change in footprint and everything would be within the property line according to his architect.  He would like to enclose the existing deck and add heat, etc. The plan showed possible outdoor seating, but Mr. Tramutolo indicated he was not planning to install it.  His property is in the C3 zone, which includes 0 setback in front. He was advised he could increase the height of his building to 40’ instead of 35’ if he put in accessory apartment according to guidelines.  His building is also in the historic district and any improvement would have to be approved by the HPC.  The zoning officer would have to review a survey of the property and detailed plans to determine if they meet bulk requirements.  If not, he would have to appear, with a lawyer, before the Planning Board.  
Chairperson Mulligan advised the board there have been appeals made by Colts Neck and Hopewell Township in relation to wineries that have expanded into hosting weddings.  If these cases are sent to the state superior court, it might help give guidance for the situation in West Cape May.  

Ordinance 457-10 will be introduced by the governing body at its meeting the following day.  Solicitor Russell felt it would be acceptable for the Board to decide if that ordinance is consistent with the Master Plan.  On motion of Gary Novak, seconded by Doris Jacobsen, and carried unanimously on roll call vote, the board determined Ordinance 457-10 was consistent with the Master Plan.

The recording secretary advised the Board that training is available.  All members of the board, except Mike Colameco, have been certified at this time.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: No one wished to speak.
ADJOURNMENT:  On motion of Gary Novak, seconded by Doris Jacobsen, and carried by unanimous voice vote, the meeting was adjourned at 7:56 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine L. Wallace

Recording Secretary
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